
                                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
Dear Resident / Business Owner 

 
Sustainable Transport Corridor - Hammarskjold Road 

 
 

Road Closure - Hammarskjold Road 
 
On behalf of Essex County Council, Bouygues UK Ltd are undertaking essential works on 
Hammarskjold Road as part of the Sustainable Transport Corridor project.   
 
As part of these works, Hammarskjold Road, from the Sainsbury’s roundabout junction down to 
Torkildsen Way, will be closed between Monday 9th September 2024 to Friday 29th November 
2024. 
 
A road closure will be required to ensure both the safety of the public and work force. Please note 
that these works are weather dependent, and dates may change subject to weather conditions.  
 
 

Please note that there will be no access for vehicles, including emergency vehicles, due to open 
excavations across the carriageway, but there will be clearly signed diversion routes during these 
works. Please see below for a map detailing the closure location and diversion routes. 

 
A certain amount of inconvenience is inevitable with work of this type, and we greatly appreciate 
your patience whilst the works are being undertaken. These works will unavoidably create some 
noise, and we will endeavour to keep particularly noisy operations to within daylight hours. We 
apologise for any disturbance caused during this essential work and wish to assure you that we will 
undertake these works as efficiently and quickly as possible. 
 
For further information, updates relating to this closure, and to check on any future closures and 
works taking place during to project, please refer to the following: 

 
Website – essexhighways.org/harlow-sustainable-transport-corridors 
Email - Harlow.NorthtoCentreSTC@essexhighways.org  
Phone – 0345 603 7631 
Hello Worx App QR Code:  

 
 
 
 

http://www.essexhighways.org/harlow-sustainable-transport-corridors
mailto:Harlow.NorthtoCentreSTC@essexhighways.org


 

 

 
 
 
Kind Regards 
Essex County Council and Bouygues UK Ltd 

Closed: 
Hammarskjold Road 

Alternative Route: 
Torkildsen Way 

Alternative Route: 
Holdings Road 


